
Let us pray, 
O God, by whom we are 
redeemed and receive 

adoption, look graciously 
upon your beloved sons 

and daughters, that those 
who believe in Christ may 
receive true freedom \and 
an everlasting inheritance. 
Through our Lord Jesus 

Christ, your Son, who lives 
and reigns with you in the 

unity of the Holy Spirit, 
God, for ever and ever 

AMEN 

SMS CALENDAR 
 WINNERS 

 

August 29, 2022 
Carl W. Dunn 

  Belleville 
 

Gary Long 
 Centralia 

TWENTY-THIRD  WEEK OF ORDINARY TIME - CYCLE C  

SCRIPTURE 
September 11,  2022 

Exodus: 32:7-11,13-14 
Psalms: 51:3-4,12-13,17,19 

 1 Timothy: 1:12-17 
Luke: 15:1-32 or: Lk 15:1-10 

H 
Y 
m 
n  
s 

SCRIPTURE 
September 4, 2022 

Wisdom 9:13-18b 
Psalm: 90:3-4,5-6,12-13,14-17 

Philemon: 9-10,12-17 
Luke: 14:25-33  

AUTUMNFEST 2022 
SIGN-UP SHEET 

RAFFLE TICKETS 
POSTERS 

5K REGISTRATION 
 

AVAILABLE ON THE TABLE 
IN THE BACK OF CHURCH 

September 4,  2022 

Parish Partnership of St. Mary, Centralia & St. Lawrence, Sandoval  

424 E. Broadway                                    

Centralia, Illinois 62801                                                                        

(618) 532-6291  

THERE ARE STILL 
CAKE MIXES FOR 

AUTUMNFEST AT THE 
ENTRANCE TO 

CHURCH! 

 

HYMNS NOT AVAILABLE AT PRINTING 

 



Saturday, September 3, 2022 
  4:00 p.m. Church  
   † Max & † Helen Isaak 
   † Louis & † Helen Logullo † Jerry Byrne 
Sunday, September 4, 2022 
  10:30 a.m. Church  
   †Christine & † Ben Budde 
   † David Schwartz 
Tuesday, September 6, 2022  
  12:00 p.m. Hospital 
   † Donald J. Kelly 
Wednesday, September 7 2022  
 8:30 a.m. Church (All School Mass) 
   † Jack Mann 
Friday, September 9, 2022   
  8:30 a.m. Chapel 
   † For all People 
Saturday, September 10, 2022 
  4:00 p.m. Church (Blue Mass) 
   †Crucephine Pierson  
   †Budde & Winkeler Families 
Sunday, September 11, 2022  
  10:30 a.m. Church 
   †Harold “Bud” Miller  
   † Lawrence  & † Agnes  Goebel 

Prayer requests will be listed for one month.  To submit 
a prayer request, please contact,  Parish Office. 618-532-
6291. Requests can only be submitted by the individual 

For those who are sick, homebound, in the hospital or suffer-
ing in any way, especially: Blain Loll, Robin Cimera, Waylon 
Vick, Natasha Lang, Fr. Gary Gummersheimer, Brian 
“Gooter” Gurthrie, Ruby Stratmann, Deb Steward, Angela 
Schnake, Suffering of Ukraine and all Covid19 patients.  
For those in Care Centers, and Specialized Living Centers…
May they stay safe and healthy.  
For those serving in the Armed Forces especially:  
Dylan Huether or away at College… 
May the Holy Spirit guide them.  
 

ST. MARY PARISH SUPPORT (8/28/22) 

Envelopes / Online Giving $5150.00 

Loose 215.00 

Newman/Guatemala 11.00 

Cemetery -0- 

School Support 110.00 

Improvement Fund 724.00 

TOTAL $6210.00 

Date Time Event/

Contact 

Details 

Sept 
11th 

 

9:00 a.m.  
until  

 10:15 a.m. 

Vicki Laquet 
Parish School of 
Religion (PSR) 

Check schedule for details 
of when individual classes 
meet in person and class-

room location. 

Sept 
11th 

11:30 a.m. 
Until 

1:00 p.m. 

RCIA 
Vicki Laquet 

618-532-6291 

Right of Christian Initiation 
of Adults - Joining the 

Catholic Church.  

Every 
Monday 

 

6:00 p.m. 
Until  

7:00 p.m. 

Pete Donnelly 
Scripture Class 
Parish Office 

Join us for discussion of 
Holy Scripture, Bible 
 reading and more.  

Every 
Monday 

9:00 a.m. - 
3:00 p.m. 

Quilting 
Sally Tiemann 

St. Lawrence Parish  
Center, until further notice, 

contact Sally  

visit: stmarycentralia.org 

Thank you for supporting 
 St. Mary Parish and School 

 

You may place your envelope in  
the basket at St. Lawrence or St. Mary and  

Your gift will be credited to you. 

ROSARY BEFORE MASS 
EACH WEEKEND 
PLEASE ARRIVE EARLY 
TO JOIN THE ROSARY 

 

IT STARTS 1/2 HOUR  
BEFORE MASS TIME 

NO BIBLE STUDY THIS  
MONDAY SEPTEMBER 5, 2022 



October 2022 David Schwartz 

November 2022 Dr. Avelino Raquiza  Lazo MD 

December 2022 Nall, Hollern & Duty Family 

January 2023 Corinno & Anna Leeta Darin 

February 2023 Alan & Rosalie Thomas 

March 2023 Elliston & Garnier Families 

April 2023 Wayne & Mary Decker 

May 2023 Roy Szatkowski 

June 2023 OPEN 

July 2023 OPEN 

August 2023 Verdeyen & Willenborg Families 

September 2023 Gene Uhls 

October 2023  

October 2022 Special Intentions 

November 2022 Janice Wzientek 

December 2022 Roy Szatkowski 

January 2023 John Johnson 

February 2023 OPEN 

March 2023 OPEN 

April 2023 OPEN 

May 2023 OPEN  

June 2023 OPEN 

July 2023 OPEN 

August 2023 Mary Louise & Gordon Elliston 

September 2023 Robert & Gary Kabat 

October 2023 OPEN 

St. Mary Church St. Mary Chapel 
The Sanctuary Candle for the 

month of September burns 
 in   loving memory of... 

The Sanctuary Candle for the 
month of September burns  

in  loving memory of... 

Gene Uhls Robert & Gary 
Kabat 

DONATION IS $60.00 PER MONTH - PLEASE CONTACT THE PARISH OFFICE FOR INFORMATION 618-532-6291 

September 4, 2022 

TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME 

 We sometimes wonder why we did a particular action or what made us say things we later regretted. There are also times we ques-
tion the wisdom of God when we can't figure out some happenings in our lives. In life everything has a price tag, nothing is free. It is 
not easy to make wise decisions, we need God's help. What price have we paid for being a disciple? Have we pondered over it? Have 
a discerning weekend contemplating the cost of faith!  
 In Luke's Gospel Jesus speaks of the cost of discipleship and dedication needed to follow Him. Jesus presented two parables. He 
compared the Christian life to a building project and to warfare. Jesus pointed out that before someone wants to build a tower, he sits 
down and calculates the cost. If he does not have the resources to finish the tower, in all wisdom, he does not begin the project. Oth-
erwise the project will end before it is completed and he will look foolish. So it is with disciples! In the second parable Jesus points to a 
king going to battle against an enemy far superior to him, who must calculate wisely the consequences. He must carefully consider his 
chances of winning. If the risk is too high, he must surrender unconditionally or else all will be lost. Jesus points out that so it is with 
Christian discipleship. We have to make wise choices. We cannot serve two masters. We have to be totally dedicated or else we will 
fall by the wayside. 
 The choices we make are absolute, we cannot be lukewarm or half hearted. Jesus uses strong language to 
highlight the cost of discipleship: "If a man comes to me without hating his father and mother, wife, children, 
brothers and sisters, yes, his own life too, he cannot be my disciple." A true disciple must be ready to forsake 
all to follow Jesus, he has to commit himself to a life of self-renunciation. True wisdom alone can guide us to 
this detachment from all to be attached to God alone. This is not accomplished by will power but by God-power, 
the power of the Holy Spirit. The demands that Jesus makes upon those who would follow him are extreme. 
Christianity is not a Sunday morning religion. It is a hungering after God to the point of death if need be. It 
shakes our foundations, topples our priorities, pits us against friend and family, and makes us strangers 
in this world. 

  



I’VE NEVER LOST A TREE BEFORE 
By: Greg Erlandson 

 Our property had three magnificent oaks, each more than a hundred, 
maybe a 150 years old. One died after a long decline, and we finally had it 
taken down. It was so large that I couldn’t reach my arms around it. So lofty 
it could easily be seen across the street or around the block. It was home to 
squirrels and a way station for woodpeckers and mourning doves, blue jays 
and mockingbirds. Even the occasional ill-tempered crow. 
 My tree was born when this land was a woodland escape for city dwell-
ers. Its green sprout may have seen soldiers who had fought in the Civil 
War. As a sapling, it certainly saw veterans of the Spanish-American War. It 
looked down upon the first horseless carriages, and looked up to see the 
first airplanes buzzing overhead. 
 My aged sentry witnessed births and probably deaths, joy and sadness. It 
watched generations of homeowners rake its fallen leaves in autumn, and 
rejoice at its first buds in spring. My oak provided cool shade during hot, 
sticky summers, and stoically bore the occasional snow fall that would edge 
its dark branches. 
 It was time to say goodbye to my humbled giant.  That tree and I, we 
have each done our duty. We’ve fulfilled our given roles with diligence, and 
honored our commitments. 
 We have done our best to comfort and support those who depended on 
us, providing hospitality to those who passed our way. We witnessed not 
just the changing of seasons, but the changing of eras. I look back on all 
that I have seen and experienced in my family and my work. The children 
are gone now, finding their own way. Yet we can only be responsible for our 
time and our place. Somewhere, perhaps nearby, a new oak is taking root, 
a sapling growing stronger each day. It grows heavenward, and in its time it 
will see new seasons and new eras. 
 

Erlandson, is director and editor-in-chief of Catholic News Service,  
can be reached at gerlandson@catholicnews.com. 

23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
“Everyone of you who does not renounce all his  
possessions cannot be my disciple.”    Luke 14:33 
 

 When we first hear this statement, it seems that Jesus is mak-
ing an unrealistic demand upon us.  How can we renounce all 
of our possessions?  We need them to live.  However, what we 
must renounce is the belief that they belong to us.  Everything 
that we have belongs to God alone.  All of our resources are 
entrusted to us not only for our own use, but also so that we 
can help others.  Once we renounce the idea that we possess 
or are entitled to anything, it is much easier to share the many 
gifts that God has given us.  Then we truly are His Disciples. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Father Steve tells me that some of the Little Cats are asking 
about me.  They ask Father, where is Sister Gracie.  I do admit, 
since I am like a rockstar, I keep a low profile when the Little 
Cats are in my school.  Now, don’t get me wrong, I love plenty 
of loving and petting, but Little Cats, can’t give me 
enough.  I can see why the other rock stars like 
Elvis, Beatles, Justin Beiver, sometimes have 
to hide from their admirers.  Would you ex-
pect anything less from Gracie?  The last time 
I visited I had to sneak away in one of those 
big rolling tin cans.  One of these days I will 
surprise everyone…..Gracie has left the stage. 
Love Sister Gracie 

 

Empower Illinois is the state’s largest and most comprehen-
sive SGO. While we serve approximately 91% of all Illinois 
recognized private schools in their processing of donations, 
scholarship awards and program compliance, we also assist 
students and their families through the scholarship process 
in an effort to help make their dreams a reality. By joining 

our program, donors will be able to designate funds directly 
to your school or school network while Empower Illinois will 
handle the processing and distribute the scholarship funds. 
Participating schools will have access to a personalized por-

tal with student, donor and program data.  
Contact us at 800-616-7606 or schools@empowerillinois.org  

or Theresa Hacker  - 618-532-6291 

 

mailto:schools@empowerillinois.org


September 10th & 
 September 11th 

4:00 
PM 

10:30 
AM 

Lector: J. Beguelin G. Ford 

Extra-Ordinary  
Minister Eucharist   

S. Niepoetter P. Pahnke 

Altar 
Servers 

A. Pracht 
J. Cimera 
N. Wolfe 

D. Meier 
T. Aydt 
B. Schwartz 

Ushers: P. Pierson 
G. Gettinger 
M. Stock 

T. Holle 
T. Ballagh 
D. Pahnke 

Greeters: P. & T. Cozadd T & K David 

Offertory Wolfe Famil Villagomez  
Family 

Cantor: T. Miller M. Russell 

St. Mary Roman Catholic Church 
Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
REVEREND STEVEN M. PAUTLER - PASTOR 

 

Mr. Robert Dodson - Seminarian  
 

Office:  618-532-6291  School: 618-532-3473  Rectory: 618-532-5041 
Email: parish@stmarycentralia.org  Website: www.stmarycentralia.org 

\ 

Parish Trustees -  Greg Schwartz & Patty Williams   
Mrs. Maria Pryor, Principal 

Theresa Hacker - Business Manager 
Vicki Laquet - CRE 

Lynn Featherling - St. Mary School Secretary 
 

 —Pastoral Council—        
 Joan Beguelin, Pete Donnelly, Garrett Ford, Lisa Guthrie, Wayne 
Houser, Nancy Lukasik, Vicki Laquet, Manny Maco, Martina Maco,  

Mary Miller, Greg Schwartz, Nicole Sandahl, Mike Stock, 
and Patty Williams.  

 

—Finance Council—                                                                              
Greg Schwartz, Patty Williams,  Dr. Jerry Beguelin,  

Louis Curl,  Jack Graham, Sue Gherardini-Pas, Dr David Knowles, Dan 
Laquet, Steve Pigg, Nancy James, Rodney Resch, Theresa Hacker. 

 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

LIVESTREAM can be found  on the St.  
Mary Catholic Church – Centralia, Illinois 

FACEBOOK PAGE 

https://www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM/  
 

Tuesday Mass 12 Noon St. Mary’s Hospital 
Thursday 8:30 a.m. St. Lawrence Church 
Friday Mass 8:30 a.m. at St. Mary Chapel 
Saturday (vigil) Mass, St. Mary 4:00 p.m.  

Sunday Mass, St. Lawrence 8:30 am  / Sunday Mass, 10:30am 

Sanctuary Candles burn for 
one month in memory of a  

departed loved one.  We are 
asking $60.00 per month to 

cover the cost of the candle.  
For more information and to 
secure a date contact the 

Parish Office 532-6291 

Mass Intentions 
are $10.00 per 

Intention. 
Please call: 
 532-6291 

CHILD PROTECTION TRAINING DATES 
Initial Child Protection Policies and Trainings for new volunteers and 
employees are available online at:  www.diobelle.org/faith-formation/
child-protection. All volunteers must follow diocesan guidelines to 
participate in parish activities with minors.   

https://www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM/


Dear Friends in Christ,  
 Recently in moving from the bishop’s residence to the rectory of the 
Cathedral of St. Peter, I spent a few moments looking at a crucifix. This 
particular crucifix is made of wood and is light weight. There is nothing 
noteworthy about the design or the materials. Yet of all the things I 
own, it is one of the most important objects I possess.  
 You see, I purchased the crucifix from a religious good store in Chi-
cago in August, 1990. I wanted a crucifix to place on the wall over my 
bed when I entered Mundelein Seminary and it has been over my bed 
ever since, in every place I have lived. Things like clothing, furniture 
and appliances have come and gone, but that simple crucifix remains 
and now has a new home in my room at the cathedral. 
 St. Bruno, who was a monk in the tenth century, wrote that the cross 
of Jesus is “the still point in our turning world.” How true. While civili-
zations rise and fall, the cross of Jesus, where the Lord offered himself 
for the redemption of the human race, is the still point. All people, of 
every time and place can find security in the self-emptying love of Je-
sus crucified. No matter how tumultuous the events of life and history 
become, we can always rest in the profound realization that we are 
loved so much by God that he sent his Son to wash away our sins in 
his blood.   
 On September 14, the liturgy of the Church celebrates the Exultation 
of the Cross. Whether or not you can attend Mass 
that day, I encourage you to spend a few minutes 
praying before a crucifix in your home. Perhaps 
there is a story about how you acquired the crucifix 
or how long it has been in your home. Try to re-
flect on how the Lord has watched over, 
blessed and protected you. How has the 
cross of Jesus been a still point in your 
life? Thank Jesus for his love and re-
deeming sacrifice. With heartfelt gratitude 
join me praying: “We adore you, O Christ 
and we praise you, because by your holy 
cross you have redeemed the world.”  
 

In Christ, 
Bishop Michael McGovern  

We extend our deepest condolence to 
the family John Taylor, who was 
called to eternal rest.  Our parish 
sends prayers to Cindy his wife, Cas-
sie (Chris) Stover, his daughter and 
grandchildren, Abe and Amelia,  his 
brother David (Holly) Taylor, and all 
his family and friends.  May Jesus welcome John to the 
eternal banquet in heaven.  

 

Welcome Belleville Seminarian  
Mr. Robert Dodson 

St Mary and St. Lawrence Parishes are 
happy to welcome, Belleville Seminarian 
Robert Dodson. Rob, is attending semi-

nary at Sacred Heart Seminary and School 
of Theology, Hales Corners, WI.  He will be 
living at the Parish during the upcoming 
year, as he completes his Pastoral Year.  

Below is a message from Robert. 
 Greetings all! I pray this message finds you well. My name is Rob-
by Dodson. I am a Theology II seminarian assigned to St. Mary and 
St. Lawrence parishes for this academic year (2022-23). . 
 To start, I am what is called a second-career vocation. Traditional-
ly, a man will enter seminary to begin studies for the priesthood 
when he is in his 20s. Well, I was in my 20’s twenty years ago! No 
worries about this, however, as I will be able to bring many valuable 
life experiences to the Church and still have 25 plus years to serve 
the diocese. As things stand currently, I have three more years of 
seminary studies to complete before I would be, God-willing, or-
dained a priest. I am enrolled at Sacred Heart Seminary and School 
of Theology in Hales Corners, WI, which is located just outside of 
Milwaukee. (The same place that Fr. Steve attended seminary!) I have 
already completed three years of pre-theology/theology coursework 
and look forward to completing my M.Div./M.A. in 2026. 
 So, let me say a bit about my family. My parents currently live in 
O’Fallon, IL, and attend St. Nicholas parish. Beginning in 1996 my 
father was transferred to Scott AFB, IL, which resulted in my entire 
family moving to southern Illinois. Dad then retired from the U.S. Air 
Force and he and mom decided to remain in the area. I am the oldest 
of five siblings. My brother and three sisters are all married and live 
across the country from Jacksonville, IL to Seattle, WA. I am also the 
proud uncle of 13 nephews and nieces. 
 I attended high school and college down in the state of Georgia. 
Shortly after graduating from the University of Georgia, I obtained a 
job working in St. Louis to be closer to my family. I obtained an 
M.B.A. from Lindenwood University and have held various manage-
ment positions in the retail and financial services sectors. I was also 
a member of the U.S. Army Reserves, serving as a psychological 
operations soldier. I was deployed to forward positions in both Iraq 
and Afghanistan. My nickname was “tank.” (Ask me and I’ll tell you 
why!) 
 I am an avid sports fan. I enjoy cooking. And I love reading theolo-
gy and philosophy books. The 2019 Stanley Cup run by the St. Louis 
Blues and the 2011 World Series Championship won by the St. Louis 
Cardinals are two sports seasons I will never forget! I also love to 
follow the Georgia Bulldogs college football team. (We are the reign-
ing National Champions!) But, for me, even more fulfilling than shar-
ing in the victories of my beloved sports teams, preparing and shar-
ing a great meal, or reading an interesting book is the peace and joy 
that comes from growing in the Catholic faith. I thought that maybe I 
would share all of these joys with a family of my own, however, a 
marriage never seemed to be in the cards. But I am quite thankful 
that the Good Lord Jesus has led me to follow more closely in his 
footsteps. You see, Christ’s bride is holy Church, and his family is 
made up of all the faithful. Maybe one day I will be able to say the 
same thing. Pax Christi, Robby 



2022 - 2023 Tentative  

PTO Activity Schedule 
 

Monday, September 19, 2022 
SMS Cross Country Invitational  

 

Tuesday, October 18, 2022 
PTO Meeting (SMS Cafeteria) 5:30 p.m. 

 

Tuesday, October 25, 2022 
Trunk or Treat (SMS Parking Lot)  

 
 

Saturday, October 29, 2022 
Centralia Halloween Parade  

 

October 31st - November 6th 
SMS Book Fair 

 

November 1, 2022 
SMS Quilt Raffle Begins 

 

November 6, 2022 
Turkey Bingo! 

 

December 1, 2022 
SMS Calendar Sales Begins 

 

Friday, December 9, 2022 
Cookie Tray Sale: Assembly/Delivery 

 

December 12th - December 15 
SMS Santa’s Cottage 

 

Wednesday January 11, 2023 
PTO Meeting (SMS Cafeteria) 5:30 p.m. 

 

January 29th - February 4th 
Catholic Schools/Teacher Appreciation Week 

 

Saturday, February 18, 2022 

PLEASE CALL THE SCHOOL OFFICE 
TO REGISTER FOR THE 5K MEMORIAL RUN 

OR KIDS FUN RUN 618-532-3473 

MEMORIAL SERVICE REMEMBERING 

THOSE LOST ON 9/11/2001 
 

SMS SCHOOL CHILDREN WILL 
 BE PART OF THE MEMORIAL  

SERVICE STARTING AT 5:00 P.M. 
Under the direction of Mrs. Andrea McGraw, the 
SMS Children’s Choir will sing patriotic songs.  

 

 
 

LOCATED ON THE MAIN  
STAGE -  SOUTH END OF  
THE PICNIC GROUNDS.  

 

KID’S GAMES WILL OPEN IMMEDIATELY 
FOLLOWING THE SERVICE. 

 

BOUNCE HOUSES WILL  
BE LOCATED IN THE GYM 



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

ALVI N J. HOLTHAUS 
OWNER 

 

STUMP 
REMOVAL 
Fully Insured   Free Estimates 

 

Phone 
(618) 

532-5447 
 

STARTING  
SEPTEMBER 6, 2022 
HOLY MASS SCHEDULE 

 

TUESDAY 
 ST. MARY HOSPITAL CHAPEL  

12:00 P.M. 
(MASK REQUIRED  

AND NO ONE UNDER 18) 
 

WEDNESDAY  
 ST. MARY CHURCH  

8:30 A.M. 
ALL SCHOOL MASS 

 

THURSDAY 
ST. LAWRENCE CHURCH  

8:30 A.M. 
USING THE SUNDAY LITURGY  

 

FRIDAY 
 ST. MARY CHAPEL  

8:30 A.M. 
SELECT GRADES FROM SMS 

 

WEEKEND MASS 
 

 ST. MARY CHURCH  
(VIGIL) 4:00 P.M.  

 

ST. LAWRENCE - 8:30 A.M. 
 

ST. MARY CHURCH 
10:30 A.M. 

 

Father Ben is keeping busy with the 

start of his new assignment. 
 I spoke with Father Ben Wanner recently and he is keeping busy with his new 
parish assignment and his teaching duties.  He shared that the pastor of his 
parish is on military deployment so he is taking care of the parish himself! He 
teaches three HS classes!  It sounds like he needs some good ole southern 
Illinois love!   

If you would like to drop Ben a note  
 of encouragement his address is: 

St. Joseph Catholic Church 
 

Reverend Ben Wanner  
240 E. Broadway 

Dickinson, ND 58601-5660 


